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*      *      *      *      *     *                  

A meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on June 18, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. 
in person, and live streaming
	Board Members Present 

	Mr. Kevin Clark, Chairperson 

Mr. Jason Cafarella, Vice Chairperson

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Financial Secretary

Ms. Sheila Smith, Secretary

Mr. David Haylett, Jr. 

Mr. William Ross

Ms. Gail Tylec 
Ms. Gina Virtuoso (via ZOOM)
Mr. Lee Wallace 
Mr. Jacob Joseph Fleming, Jr. 


	

	Administration Present 
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President
Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources

Alissa Cummings, Vice President of Student Services

Barbara DeSimone, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Advancement
John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Fabio Escobar, Ph.D. Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Institutional Assessment

Jesse Goldberg, Chief Information Officer

Harold Legg, Director of Public Relations

Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration 

Brian Michel, Ph.D., Assistant Vice President, Economic Development

Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President

	


Chairperson Clark called the meeting to order at 4:33 p.m. and stated the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.  A roll call of board members present was taken:  Trustee Alexander, Trustee Cafarella, Trustee Haylett, Jr., Trustee Ross, Trustee Smith, Trustee Tylec, Trustee Virtuoso (on ZOOM), Trustee Wallace, and Student Trustee Fleming, Jr. Trustee Cafarella lead the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance, and a moment of silence for our first responders, women and men in the military, those that serve domestically and internationally to help preserve our American freedom and way of life.    
Chairperson Clark provided a warm welcome to Dr. Lloyd Holmes, who is attending the meeting; we look forward to the signing of his contract, and his leadership as he begins his new role as president starting July 1, 2024.

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no Public Comments. 

PRESENTATIONS
Chairperson Clark stated the athletic teams/coaches asked to postpone their presentation until a later board meeting.  
CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairperson Clark asked if Board members had any questions regarding the Consent Agenda items.  Trustee Ross asked about the Grant – Senate appropriation.  Also discussed the aviation project.  Trustee Tylec asked about the Awards Committee information; this will be discussed at the end of the meeting.  It was moved by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Cafarella that the Board approve the minutes from the May 21, 2024 board meeting, Statement of Revenues and Expenditures, and Grant Activities.  Motion carried unanimously. 

INFORMATION ITEMS 

Chairperson Clark asked Board members if there were any questions regarding the Information Items.  Trustee Tylec asked whether the Director of Admissions position has been posted; it was confirmed by Vice President Cummings that this position has been posted.  The following items were received and filed: Grant Tracking Chart, Personnel Status Chart, Foundation Report, and Facilities Update.  There were no further questions.
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT

1. Presidential Search Update – Chairperson Clark reported he and president elect Dr. Holmes attended the SUNY Board meeting on June 4, 2024 in Long Island.  He is pleased to report this was a successful trip and the SUNY Board and SUNY Chancellor have approved the appointment of Lloyd A. Holmes, Ph.D.  as our next president.    

2. Slate of Officers – Chairperson Clark stated a slate of officers for the 2024-2025 coming year was presented 
by Trustee Haylett, Jr., at the May 2024 board meeting, as follows:

Chairperson – Katherine Alexander

Vice Chairperson – Kevin Clark

Secretary – Sheila Smith

Financial Secretary – Gail Tylec

Chairperson Clark asked if any other slate was being presented.  There were none.

A roll call vote was taken:

Trustee Alexander – yes

Trustee Cafarella – yes

Trustee Clark – yes

Trustee Haylett, Jr. - yes

Trustee Ross – yes

Trustee Smith – yes

Trustee Tylec – yes

Trustee Virtuoso – yes

Trustee Wallace – yes

Student Trustee Fleming, Jr. - yes

The motion was made by roll call vote; all in favor; the vote was unanimous.  Congratulations to the new officers for the 2024-2025 year.

President’s Report 
President Murabito reported when he began in 2017, he developed an “Action Plan” for the All College meeting.  He provided updates from the action plan; items that were completed, upgraded, and some that continue to be worked on.  

Trustee Virtuoso thanked President Murabito for his leadership and passion for the college.  

STUDENT TRUSTEE REPORT
Student Trustee Fleming, Jr., stated there was nothing to report at this time.  
FACULTY OBSERVER REPORT

The Faculty Observer Report was provided by Dr. Elizabeth Sachs.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACADEMIC/STUDENT LIFE COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Tylec stated the minutes from the June 5, 2024 committee meeting were provided in the materials.  There were no questions.

Revised – Guidelines Regarding the Rights of Nursing Mothers, etc. – Assistant Vice President Brown discussed the revisions and provided updates on the lactation room and classroom breaks for nursing mother students.   

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Tylec and seconded by Trustee Ross to approve the Revised – Guidelines Regarding the Rights of Nursing Mothers, etc., as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Chairperson Tylec reported that Assistant Vice President Escobar presented at the committee meeting on June 5, 2024 regarding data collected for enrollment, trends, and other accumulated valuable information.

The date of the next Academic Student Life Committee meeting will be decided later, due to possible new committee members.      

FISCAL COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Alexander stated the Fiscal Committee met on June 12, 2024, and the minutes were included in the board materials.  There were no questions regarding the minutes.

A motion was made by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Smith to approve the 2024-2025 Student Government Association Programming Budget as presented.  There were no questions.  Motion carried unanimously.

Trustee Tylec asked where the Art Gallery budget falls under; Vice President Ulatowski stated it is within the Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences budget; no change from last year.

A motion was made by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Wallace to approve the 2024-2025 Intercollegiate Athletic Budget as presented.  Trustee Tylec questioned a possible error on page 7, the NJCAA $50,000 There were no questions.  Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked Vice President Lynch if there were any changes/updates in the Business and Finance Update; he provided minor updates.   

Request for Approval of Contract Award for B-Building Transformer was discussed by Vice President Lynch.  The lowest vendor bidder is Ferguson Electric.

A motion was made by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Tylec to approve the Contract Award for B-Building Transformer to Ferguson Electric as presented. Trustee Ross asked if we are replacing the refurbished transformer; VP Lynch stated yes, it is.  There were no further questions.  Motion carried unanimously.

The date of the next Fiscal Committee meeting will be will be decided later, due to possible new committee members.      

A motion was made by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Tylec to go into executive session to discuss contractual matters at 5:34 p.m.    

During executive session, a motion was made by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Smith to nominate Virginia Taylor, Ph.D., for the NYCCT Distinguished Alumni Award, as presented by the Awards Committee.  Motion carried unanimously.  
A motion was made by Chairperson Clark and seconded by Trustee Cafarella, to come out of executive session at 

6:30 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Ross thanked Chairperson Kevin Clark for his chairmanship and his leadership during this past year.  

NEW BUSINESS
All trustees thanked President Murabito for his many years of service, and his leadership provided. Best wishes to him and his wife Mary; they certainly will be missed.
GOOD & WELFARE

None at this time.
The next board meeting will be on Tuesday, August 20, 2024, starting at 4:30 p.m.
It was moved by Trustee Haylett, Jr., and seconded by Trustee Alexander to adjourn at 6:35 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President




